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Bill Type and Number: Resolution 2018-223
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Council President at the request of the Mayor
Date of Introduction: April 10, 2018
Committee(s) of Reference: F
Date of Analysis: April 12, 2018
Type of Action: Appropriation; authorization of fiscal year carry-over; authorizing execution of economic development agreement; designation of oversight agency; affirmation of compliance with agency guidelines; request for 1-cycle emergency approval
Bill Summary: The bill appropriates $40,000 from the Northwest Economic Development Fund to make and Economically Distressed Area Targeted Industry Program (EDATIP) grant to “Project Cart” (name temporarily kept confidential) to incentivize an expansion of the company’s current operation and the creation of up to 40 new full-time jobs. It authorizes carry-over of the appropriated funds from year to year until totally distributed or until returned to the fund of origin. The bill authorizes execution of an economic development agreement between the City and Project Cart and designates the Office of Economic Development as the City’s oversight agency. It certifies that the grant conforms to the guidelines of the Northwest Economic Development Fund and requests approval of the resolution on a “fast track” basis on second reading.
Background Information: Project Cart is a wholesale distributor of food and grocery store items currently operating in Northwest Jacksonville in an area designated as a “distressed area” pursuant to the City’s Public Investment Policy. The company proposes to expand its existing operation and create at least 10 and up to 40 new full-time jobs at an average wage of $30,100, some of which may be filled by personnel transferring to Jacksonville from other company locations out-of-state. The company plans to invest approximately $200,000 in building renovations and $200,000 in new equipment to accommodate the new jobs. The City is proposing to offer an Economically Distressed Targeted Industry Grant (in the targeted field of logistics) of up to $40,000 ($1,000 per new employee up to 40), payable over 4 years. The economic development agreement requires that a minimum of 20% of the new employees be residents of Northwest Jacksonville and that the average wage be at least $30,100 to qualify for the grant. 
The Economically Distressed Area Targeted Industry Program (EDATIP) was added to the City’s Public Investment Policy when it was recently revised and this will be the first use of that program.
Policy Impact Area: Economic development
Fiscal Impact: The bill appropriates $40,000 from the Northwest Economic Development Fund to make a grant payable over 4 years.
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